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Would you like to advertise,  

promote or include  

something in the BT Times? 
Just send the info in via: 

E—news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

F– 08 9825 1152 

Post—46-48 Norrish St, Tambellup WA 6320 

Or drop it in to either the Tambellup or Broomehill Shire 

Office. 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 21st September 2017 commencing at 
4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend 
all Council meetings.   

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 
 
Council approved an amendment to the Schedule of 
Fees and Charges for the 2017/18 year to reflect 
amendments to Building Application fees as            
prescribed under the Building Regulations 2011 and 
effective from 1 July 2017. 
 
Council considered and approved requests from the 
Tambellup Golf Club and the Tambellup Business   
Centre to grant concessions on the rate charges for 
the 2017/18 financial year. The Tambellup Golf Club 
remains the only sporting organisation within the 
Broomehill-Tambellup Shire that has Council rates 
levied against it.  The Tambellup Business Centre is a 
not for profit organisation that provides training and 
assistance for small businesses, as well as assisting 
start-up of new businesses. The Business Centre is 
unique in this area and is managed by a volunteer 
committee made up of local and regional members, 
of which Council currently holds a position.  
 
Council reviewed a number of policies including     
Policy 3.1 – Purchasing.  The policy was amended to 
allow Council to establish pre-qualified supplier    
panels which brings the policy into line with           
contemporary best practice. 
 
Council agreed to enter into a lease arrangement 
with the Tambellup Community Pavilion Association 
Inc. for the facilities at the Tambellup Sports Ground. 
 
Council considered quotes received for the       
changeover of its skid steer unit, and the purchase of 
an additional bucket.  The new unit will arrive in   
coming months. 

WORKS 
Local contractors have completed the installation of 
the new shade structure over the playground in     
Holland Park.  The re-installation of swings into the 
playground, which were removed for access, fencing 
and sand soft fall is scheduled for the next week or 
two. 
  
Funding received from the Southern Inland Health 
Initiative has enabled construction of pram ramps 
linking footpaths in both town centres.  Three have 
been completed in Broomehill, and the remainder in 
Tambellup will be completed in coming months.   
 
Both ovals have recently been fertilised and sprayed 
for broadleaf weeds.  A number of staff have been 
busy completing landscaping and tidy up work at the 
Tambellup oval in readiness for the Sporting Pavilion 
opening on the 1st September. All dams are holding 
good water levels. 
 
The construction crew continues to work on gravel 
sheeting on Beejenup Road. This is a carryover       
project from 2016/17, and works were held up with a      
number of wet days. They have also been doing grav-
el repairs on various roads, plus installing bus stops.  
 

The maintenance graders have been working in the 
west section of the Shire during August, heading    
towards the north.  Roads graded include:  Paul Valley 
Rd, Nymbup Rd, Bessen Rd, Moonies Hill Rd, Brown 
Rd, Peter Valley Rd, Binniup Rd, Kings Cross Rd, 
Batchelor Rd, Gittens Rd, Bowman Rd and Thorn Rd. 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS – 21ST OCTOBER 
2017 
An Ordinary Postal Election will be held on Saturday, 
21 October 2017 in the Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup to fill four vacancies each for a four year 
term.     Nominations open on Thursday, 7 September 
2017 and close at 4.00pm Thursday, 14 September 
2017 and must be lodged with the Returning Officer, 
Amy Schlueter. Information is available on the Shire 
of Broomehill-Tambellup website: 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au .  More information is        
included in this edition of the BT Times. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au


4                                                                               BT TIMES 

  

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire         
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community 
Resource Centre, for perusal.  These  documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for     
people with disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online 
by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking 
on the “Our Shire” tab. 
Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

For all methods, please include your name and      
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes       
feedback from its residents and customers.  If you 
would like to   provide feedback on Shire related  
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration    
offices;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 
6320; 

 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

STAFFING 
We are pleased to welcome Erryn Beacham to the 
organisation as Rates/Finance officer.  Erryn was   
successful in being appointed to the position which 
became vacant following the departure of Kim Hobbs 
at the end of July.  Erryn was previously employed by 
the Shire a number of years ago, and we are pleased 
to welcome her back.  At the same time, we thank 
Kim for all her efforts over her time with the Shire, 
and wish her well in her future endeavours. 
We are also pleased to advise Owen Kay from the 
works crew was successful in being appointed to the 
position of Team Leader, Parks and Gardens.  This 
position was held by current staff member Wayne 
Newnham until recently.  Wayne has transitioned 
back to the Construction crew.  Congratulations     
Owen! 

BLOOM FESTIVAL 
The Bloom Festival kicks off this month, running from 
15th September to 15th October.  The program is  
available to view on the Shire’s website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au under ‘News and Events, and 
copies will be available through local outlets in     
coming weeks. 
This year there are around 80 events being held in 
communities in the Hidden Treasures region - this 
takes in the Shires of Woodanilling, Katanning,       
Kojonup, Kent, Cranbrook, Plantagenet, Jerramungup, 
Gnowangerup and of course, Broomehill-Tambellup. 

In our Shire, a number of events are being 
held: 

 September 28:  Bootrock Blooms and 
Golf Course Gems  (wildflower walk) 

 October 7-8:  Tambellup Fantasy  
Flowers and Craft Market,  

 October 7:  ‘Light up the Night’- 
Tambellup Community Pavilion 

 October 8:  Tambellup CRC Farmers 
Market 

 October 12:  Bootrock Blooms and 
Golf Course Gems  (wildflower walk) 

 October 15:  Water Reserve Wander 
(wildflower and bush tucker walk) 

 Through the Festival period - Tuesdays to 
Sundays:  Books and Blooms at the Henry 
Jones Winery and Cafe 

Our dedicated volunteers at the Broomehill and   
Tambellup Museums will be opening the doors at var-
ious times during the Bloom Festival, and invite you 
to call in and have a look through their displays. 

Broomehill Museum Opening Hours: 
Saturdays and Sundays from 16th September - 8th 
October 2017 from 10am - 2pm, or by appointment.  
Contact Ernest 98241278 or Carole 0488 944416 
 

Tambellup Museum opening Hours: 
Tuesday 19th September 2017 – 11am til 2pm 
Tuesday 26th September 2017 – 11am til 2pm 
Saturday 7th October 2017 – 11am til 2pm 
Sunday 8th October 2017 – 11am til 2pm 
Contact Anne-Marie Lockyer - 9825 1162 
 

Maps and guide notes for the self-drive wildflower 
trails around the Shire are available once again, from 
the Shire offices and Tambellup CRC.  The rain        
patterns so far this year have been different to last 
year and it will be interesting to see the impact this 
has on wildflowers.  We would love to see your    
wildflower photos taking within the Shire - please 
contact Pam at the Shire for more information. 
 

We thank those people who have committed to   
hosting events during the Bloom Festival, and         
encourage everyone to track down a program, get 
out, play the Tourist and see what our region has to 
offer! 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Tambellup Lions Club 
Wednesday 13 September 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

3 September—9.30am 
17 September—9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 
All Welcome 

 

Tambellup Patchwork/Craft Day 
16 September 2017, Tambellup Business Centre 

9am—late afternoon 
BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 

Everyone welcome to come and join us. 
 

Broomehill Historical Society 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday  

September 7 at 9.30am in the Museum office.  
Community members are most welcome to come 

and join us help preserve our history.            
Membership fees are adults $5.00 each and  

children under 18 years of age are free.  
Enquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or 

email broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

TAMBELLUP SPORTS PAVILION UPGRADE    
Following the formal handing over of the new         
facilities from the builder, we have entered into the 
defects period, where an array of small tasks         
identified during the architect’s inspection is being 
completed.  Most of the work has been done,       
however we are aware there may still be issues that 
are not yet evident.  This is standard for any new 
building, but we hope for tiny issues that don’t       
impact on the use of the facilities. 
 
Two successful planting days were held, with the 
community turning out on Sunday 20th August, and 
staff and students from the Tambellup Primary School 
spending the afternoon of Thursday 24th August on 
site.  Both groups did an amazing job - taking just 
over an hour on each day to plant around 3000 plants 
in total.  Shire staff will be keeping a close eye on the 
plants until they are settled. 
 
As this edition of the BT Times goes to print            
arrangements for the opening are being finalised.  
This event has been extremely well supported, with 
the number of people planning to attend both the 
formal opening and the Tambellup Community       
Pavilion Association’s dinner far exceeding              
expectations. Next month’s BT Times will include a 
wrap up of the events. 
 
It is intended that in the very near future the facilities 
will be formally handed over to the Tambellup     
Community Pavilion Association, which will be      
managing all the facilities including a bookings        
calendar for the Pavilion and Oval.  More information 
will be provided to the community when                  
arrangements have been finalised.  

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
As we move into spring, all residents are reminded 
the RESTRICTED burning period commences on 19 
SEPTEMBER 2017.  From this date you are required to 
obtain a permit to burn before lighting any fires, and 
all conditions of the permit must be complied with.  
Permits to burn can be obtained from your Brigade 
Fire Control Officer, or the Community Emergency 
Services Manager, Cindy Pearce. 
The PROHIBITED burning period commences on 1 
NOVEMBER 2017.  No burning is permitted from this 
date until 14 FEBRUARY 2018. 
 
Copies of the 2017-2018 Fire Break Order booklet 
were distributed to all households by mail early in 
August, as well as being included with rates notices.  
Additional copies are available at the Shire              
Administration offices or the Tambellup Post Office. 

Tambellup CWA extends their 
grateful thanks to Laurie Hull  

for the work at our CWA Rooms.   

Great Community spirit in helping out 

community groups! 

SAVE THE 
DATE 

 
TROY NORRIS GOLF DAY 

 

SATURDAY 14 OCT 2017 
 

18 HOLE & 9 HOLE COMPETITIONS 
 

More information will be in the  
October BT Times or ring 

Kris Norris on 0419 920 455 
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Broomehill Central Fire Brigade  

Wanted 

Our next meeting will be on the  

30 Sept at the CFB Shed 4:00pm 

 

Come along and join the team 

 

Any questions contact Neil on 

0417939684 

Broomehill Central Fire Brigade  

Wanted 

Volunteers to join the CFB 

Male or Female all are  

welcome  

Any questions contact Neil on 

0417939684 

Geraldine’s  
Restaurant 

12 Crowden St, Tambellup 
 

Open Saturday and Sunday 
6.00—9.00pm 

From 8 September 2017 
 

Full Ala—carte Menu 
BYO Alcohol 

 
Eftpos facilities available 

 
For reservations phone 9854 9192 

Or SMS 0438 543 996 

 

Tambellup Bowling Club Inc. 

Dispersal Sale  

Silent Auction  
The Tambellup Bowling club Inc will offer by  

silent auction; 

Furniture, kitchenware, machinery etc. 

 Saturday 16th September - Inspection of 

items for sale 

 Friday 22nd September @ 5pm - Silent 
Auction concludes  

 Friday 6th October & Saturday 7th October 

– Collection of items. 

 Terms of sale Cash only 

Keep a look out in your mail box for the list of 

items for sale by silent auction!! 

 

Contact details to Peter Sheridan 0428872911, 

Trevor Prout 98251182, Peter Bradshaw 

0428253032, Trixie Hampton 0472504810 
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SEPTEMBER ACTIVITIES 

IN BROOMEHILL AND 

TAMBELLUP 
 

 Saturday 16
th
 and Sunday 17

th
 - Broomehill Museum open 10am-

2pm 
 Tuesday 19

th
 - Tambellup Museum open 11am - 2pm 

 Saturday 23
rd

 and Sunday 24
th
 - Broomehill Museum open 10am-

2pm 
 Tuesday 26

th
 - Tambellup Museum open 11am - 2pm 

 Thursday 28
th
 - Bootrock Blooms and Golf Course Gems  (wildflower 

walk) 9.30am at Bootrock Reserve, off Jetsam St Broomehill  
 Tuesdays - Sundays through the Festival period - ‘Books and 

Blooms’ at the Henry Jones Winery and Café 9am-5pm 
 Self drive trails to wildflower hotspots around the Shire - maps and       

information available from the Shire offices and the Tambellup CRC. 
Please note seasonal conditions will affect the number and variety of 
wildflowers in bloom. 
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Free range Isa Brown chooks 

$10 each 

Buy 10 get 1 free 

16 months of age 

Call Maurice 0407 381 114 

FOR SALE 
 

MOBILE  
SCAFFOLD 

HIRE 
4m Maximum height  

platform 

$80 per day inc gst 

$160 per week inc gst 

BRICKLAYERS 
SCAFFOLD KIT 

Frames, Braces, 
Planks, Pads 

$100 per week inc gst 

Neil 0417 939 684 

 SMALL JOBS 
TRACTOR HIRE 

Lift & Shift 500kg 
Block Slashing, Trenches, 

Landscapes, Posthole 
boring, Gravel Drive 

Maintenance 
$65 per hour inc gst 

VALE Barbara Sadler: 

We were saddened to hear of the passing of former Wongan 

Hills and Tambellup identity, Mrs Barbara Sadler (nee   

Jackson) on the 6 August, 2017 at SJOG Hospital, Midland.  

Barbara was 94. 
 

Barbara, along with her husband Ron and children Martin 

and Leslie, came to Tambellup from Queensland in 1969 

after purchasing Dorothy Hooper’s farm at West Tambellup.  

During the 1970’s Barbara manned the Tambellup Nursing 

Post in concert with Mrs Hilda Thorn and got to know many 

people in the district quickly.  She joined the Tambellup 

CWA and was a keen member of the Tambellup Ladies 

Bowling Club culminating in taking on the role of President 

in the mid-1970’s for a year.   
 

A year or so after Martin’s marriage to Janene, Barbara and 

Ron moved to Busselton to enjoy their retirement.  She 

looked forward to welcoming her children and grandchildren 

to Busselton for their annual summer holiday.  In the mid-

1990’s, Barbara moved to Lesmurdie and enjoyed her years 

as a part of the Lesmurdie community whilst still having the 

occasional visit to the farm to check on things. 
 

A Memorial Service was held on 17 August, 2017 at St    

Swithuns, Lesmurdie. 
 

Our sympathy is extended to Martin, Janene, Owen, Kylie & 

Derek and their families and Leslie & Gerry and family. 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICE 
The Broomehill Historical Society 

(BHS) wishes to advise that in  

discussion with the Shire (about the use 

of and land titles) the Council have  

requested 

a clean up of the area in 

front of the BHS  

Machinery Shed. 
 

Therefore if you or your family have 

donated any equipment or machinery in 

the past that is in this area and want to 
reclaim it, please contact 

Ernie Chapman for access on 

9824 1378 

By October 31st 2017 
After that date any residuals will be  

removed by the shire. 

Congratulations to  

RYAN SHERIDAN 

2017 Aglime State Sand Greens  

36 Hole Golf Champion 

The competition was held in August at  

Brookton. 
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INVITATION  
 

TO BE A  
 

COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVE 
 

ON COUNCIL’S  
 

INDEPENDENT LIVING SENIORS ACCOMMODATION COMMITTEE 

(ILSA) 
 

In accordance with Council’s Terms of Reference for its ILSA Committee, Council is calling for  

nominations for two community representatives to sit on its Independent Living Seniors Accommodation 

Committee for a two year period commencing October 2017.  
 

This Committee meets on an ‘as needs basis’ and consists of five members: three elected members 

(councillors) and two community representatives. Terms of Reference for the Committee include: 
 

 Review of the management structure and operating guidelines for the management of       

existing and future Council owned units within the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup; 

 Make recommendations to Council on any matters relevant to existing and future Council 

owned accommodation for independently living seniors within the Shire of Broomehill-

Tambellup, that may arise from time to time; and 

 Management of the units as per the operating guidelines determined by Council. 
 

If you have an interest in the Shire’s provision of accommodation for our independent seniors and 

would like to participate at a Committee level, you are requested to have your nomination to Council 

by 4.00pm, Friday 20th October 2017. Please contact Judy Stewart, Manager Corporate Services, on 

0898 253555 or by emailing mcs@shirebt.wa.gov.au for further information.  

 

Keith Williams 

Chief Executive Officer 

   EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST 

 

CLEANER 
 

 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking a team-oriented person/s to fill the casual position 

of cleaner for various public facilities and buildings in the Tambellup town site. We are seeking 

someone who is diligent and committed to maintaining a clean environment within our  

organisation.    
 

The position includes cleaning of the Shire’s administration building, depot, public toilets,  

pavilion, hall and, from time to time, other areas. Hours per week vary depending on the use 

of facilities.    
 

Previous experience is highly desirable and a commitment to safe work practices is essential.  
 

For more information and an application package please contact Louise on 9825 3555 or 

mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au.  Applications, stating your hourly rate, will be accepted until 4.00pm, 

Friday, 22nd September 2017. 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is an equal opportunity employer. 

 

 

 
Keith Williams 

Chief Executive Officer 

mailto:mcs@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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TAMBELLUP PRIMARY SCHOOL WINS THE UPPER PRIMARY 

SCHOOL AWARD FOR BANNERS IN THE TERRACE 2017 
 

The Shire participates in the Banners in the Terrace Awards every year in August for the Local  

Government Convention thanks to the kind support of the Broomehill and Tambellup Primary Schools 

and community members who co-ordinate the design and the painting.  
 

The theme for entries this year was “Members First” and the design for the Banner was created by 

Amanda Bradshaw and Kathryn Collins who both work at the Tambellup Primary School. 
 

The Broomehill-Tambellup Banner represents the ‘tree change’ lifestyle many new residents come to 

the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup for, as well as the connections between community members (the 

‘branches’).  
 

Tambellup Primary School Principal, Luke Schulze, co-ordinated the painting with the children in their 

lunchtime, which took 3 sessions a week, for 8 weeks, to complete the Banner. 
 

59 Communities entered Banners in the competition run by the WA Local Government Association as 

part of its annual Convention at the Perth Convention and Exhibition. Judges considered the use of 

colour, artistic merit, individuality and creativity. 
 

Congratulations to Tambellup Primary School staff and students on receiving the 2017 Award. 

Long and Loyal Service Award 
 

Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup Councillor Trevor Prout OAM received a Long and Loyal Service 

Award at the Western Australian Local Government Association (WALGA) Local Government  

Convention in Perth in August. Trevor will be retiring from Council in October after completing his 

second term as a Councillor. The first Term was for the Shire of Tambellup from 1988 to 1997 and 

the second Term was for the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup from 2013 to 2017.  
 

Trevor has worked in Tambellup for the majority of his working life, since arriving in January 1967, and 

has been self-employed for the past 40 years. 
 

As a highly respected and long standing member of the Tambellup community Trevor was nominated 

by the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup Council as he has contributed to the community in many  

different roles throughout his working life and his time on Council.  
 

Trevor has served The St John Ambulance Sub Centre, Lions Club, Tambellup Bowling Club,  

Tambellup Hockey Club, Tambellup Golf Club, Tambellup-Cranbrook Community Bank Board, has 

been a Justice of the Peace since 1999 and been involved in the past with many community and  

sporting clubs.  

Council congratulates Trevor on his award and thank him for being a tireless volunteer to the  

Broomehill-Tambellup community. 

VIETNAM VETERANS ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA (VVAA) 

Vietnam KIA Commemoration 2017 
 

The Vietnam Veterans Association of Australia supported by the Australian Government Department 

of Veterans’ Affairs distributed “Poppy” tributes to be placed on Veterans grave sites in August 2017.  

 
In remembrance of Private Brian David Waters 6th Battalion Royal Australian Regiment, Shire of 

Broomehill-Tambellup President Garry Sheridan, Cr Trevor Prout and Chief Executive Officer Keith 

Williams placed the poppy on the headstone.  

 

A minutes silence was also observed at the Tambellup Cemetery. 
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WALGA President  

Lynne Craigie  

presents the award to 

Trevor Prout 
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Tambellup Primary school 

P&c quiz night 
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P & C NewsNewsNews   
Last Friday evening our annual Quiz Night was held to raise funds to subsidise the Year 5/6 camp. There 
was a fantastic turn out with 16 tables filling the Tambellup Hall and raising a total of close to $4000. A 
fantastic effort from our community.  
I would like to thank the following people for making it such a successful evening 
 Mark Letter, our fantastic Quiz Master  
 Bec Webster for organising the sponsorship, raffles and prizes  
 Kristy Boyle and Craig Webster who ran the bar 
 All those who set up on Friday morning, and cleaned up late Friday night 
 Everyone who attended and supported the event 
Congratulations must go to this years winning table members, AB and Bronny, Marie and     Michael, 
Kingy and Betty and Keith and Libby who won with a tie break question. Well done to the Year 6 stu-
dents who attended their first quiz, it was lovely to see you enjoy the evening and get a great number 
of questions correct! 
The Tambellup P & C would like to sincerely thank the following sponsors for 

supporting the Quiz Night 

Jewelpani    Tambellup Hotel   Kendall Trucking   

Satori Massage Therapy   Tambellup Deli    Ray White Rural WA 

Tambellup Post Café   Top Gun Shearing   Edwards Holden   

Younique-Kathryn Collins  Federal Hotel Katanning  Sportspower Katanning 

Vicki Green Hair   Stewarts Auto Repairs   Great Southern Toyota 

Katanning Dental Care   Tambellup Bulk Spreaders          Pascoes Accounting and Advisory 

Witham Agronomy and Accountancy Albany Golf Club   Bendigo Bank 

Nutrimetics– Louise Cristinelli  Dolphin Lodge Albany   Tambellup Landmark  

Paga’s Paddock Wine   Katanning Glazing and Security         Pheonix Trading– Rhonda Carnegie 

Hannaford– Neville and Anne Parsons 
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 Tambellup Community Pavilion - school and community planting days.   

Thanks for your help!! 
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Community steps into gear for Cranbrook Motocross 

 
The Cranbrook Districts Motorcycle Club committee has been overwhelmed by 

the generous country community spirit of support in the construction of its new 

venue Sukey Hill, since being given the okay to start development on 17th May this 

year. 

In less than six months the club has been able to build a motocross track and  

venue to a very high standard ready for hosting the South West Interclub Series 

on Sunday 24th September. With over eighty riders expected this is set to be an exciting event  

for spectators and riders to see the newly developed Sukey Hill track in action. 

Harvey & Ann Baxter Bulldozing (Cranbrook) along with Andrew Murray AA Contractors Australia 

(Frankland River) pulled out their creativity to follow track designer Greg Moss recommendations of 

making a technical and fun element for riders. Straw bales have been added to help define the track 

further by Broomehill Bulk Haulage and Gunwarrie Farms (Frankland River). 

Pre track irrigation preparation has been done by Alistar McNabb – McNabb Plantation Alliance (Mt 

Barker) to reduce dust at events, making it safer for riders. 

Elders (Cranbrook) along with Homeward Bound Fencing (Cranbrook) have created a secure premise 

for spectators and riders, assisting with fencing and materials to fence the venue and track. This  

perimeter track fence gives Sukey Hill a spectator advantage allowing people to walk or drive around 

the track, making it unique in the Western Australian motocross circuits. 

Shire of Cranbrook have been very supportive with grant applications and construction of a venue  

access road. The club acknowledge that the relationship developed here has been instrumental in the 

success of this new facility. 

Finally the club days wouldn’t be complete without rider fuel at lunchtime, provided by Great Southern 

Mobile Butcher (Mt Barker) and Mt Barker Co-Operative. 

The South West Interclub series consisting of the five clubs, Bunbury, Collie, Cranbrook, Manjimup 

and Southern Capes (Busselton), meet five times during the motocross season where riders battle it 

out for the South West title. Riders must be a member of one of the participating clubs and spectator  

entry to Sukey Hill is free. www.cranbrookmx.com 
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In full Bloom 
 
The Hidden Treasures of the Great Southern 2017 Bloom Festival, 
presented by Act-Belong-Commit, could be just the excuse you need 
to take advantage of the warmer weather to explore the many 
blooming events this festival has to offer. 

 

A month long diverse calendar from 15 September to 15 October, with some 80 events will be held at various 
times throughout the Hidden Treasure shires of Broomehill-Tambellup, Cranbrook, Gnowangerup, Jerramungup, 
Katanning, Kent, Kojonup, Plantagenet and Woodanilling. 
 

The Bloom Festival is a celebration of the spring season with scenic drives through our spectacular and unique 
landscapes. Our communities invite you and your whole family to enjoy wildflower walks, open gardens, long 
lunches, flora and fauna discovery trails, and events for all ages, interests and capability levels - right here in 
your own regional backyard. 
 

“The Bloom programme is bursting with information on all the events and locations. You can take guided walks 
with flora and fauna experts or on you own, hunt for orchids, sample regional food, enjoy exhibitions, take a 
train ride or two, strike out on your own through a variety of unique environments – there is something for  
everyone” said coordinator Katy Shekell. 
 

The Chairperson of Hidden Treasures of the Great Southern, Vicki Brown is “pleased to invite locals and visitors 
to join us on September 16 in Katanning when the festival is officially opened at Flowers Feathers Family Fun 
Fair”. The launch will be a day full of entertainment and fun activities, delicious food and drink, guest speakers, 
displays, local markets and there is even the chance to experience a chook auction. 
 

“We hope everyone takes advantage of the warmer spring weather and what the Bloom Festival 2017 has to 
offer. We also encourage the locals to welcome and engage with the visitors to our region making it an  
experience to remember”  
 

The catch cry for the Bloom Act- Belong-Commit-Festival is ‘You’ll be glad you came”.   The program of events 
shows the special nature of the Hidden Treasures region, which we enjoy every day on our doorstep.  We  
encourage everyone to get a copy of the program as it may just surprise people what is available and much of it 
either at no cost or low cost, in their own community but also next door 
 

For a copy of the Bloom Festival Program contact bloom@hiddentreasures.com.au, visit the website 
www.hiddentreasures.com.au/bloom or pick up a hard copy from your nearest visitor centre, CRC or shire  
office. 
 
 

The 2017 Bloom Festival is proudly supported by the State Government through the Great Southern Development 
Commission, Tourism WA’s Regional Events Scheme, Lotterywest, Healthway and the Road Safety Commission, 

with sponsorship from CBH, Southern Ports, Regional Development Australia Great Southern and the media  
sponsors Great Southern Weekender, GWN7 and Triple M. 

Around the towns.... 
6 & 7 Sept Newdegate Field Day 
9 Sept  Corrigin Show 
16 Sept  Katanning Eco Fair 
23 Sept  Perth Royal Show Week 
24 Sept  Albany Show and Shine 
25 Sept  Long Week End 
30 Sept  Katanning Machinery Field Day 
 
14 Oct  Nyabing Market 
21 Oct  Kojonup Show, Narrogin Show 
28 Oct  Katanning Show 

Sunday 

3  

Sept 

 

mailto:bloom@hiddentreasures.com.au
http://www.hiddentreasures.com.au/bloom
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FREE COUNSELLING SERVICE 
IN YOUR AREA 

OUR SERVICE IS CONFIDENTIAL, MOBILE 
AND FREE 

Professional counselling and support for rural people  
provided by rural people 

 

Southern Agcare provides: 

 Individual and family counselling 

 Community Support Services 

 Aboriginal Counselling and Support 

Counselling is a conversation to help you make sense of 
feelings and situations. 

 

Call Pearl 0427 241 381, Bill 0427 441 459 or Sally 0427 192 
155 for an appointment. 

 

Southern Agcare has been providing a service to the  
communities in the Great Southern for over 27 years. 

 
PO Box 105, Gnowangerup WA 6335—T 9827 1552—F 9827 1636—

southernagcare@westnet.com.au—www.southernagcare.org.au 

 

Property Compliance for the 17/18 Bushfire Season  

Your Responsibilities as a property owner / renter   
  

Volunteer Fire Fighters would like to thank all property owners that completed hazard reduction 

work on their land before the last fire season. 

 

Managing the fire risks on your property assists volunteer fire fighters if a fire was to start in the area.     

Property owners would have received with their Rate Notice a Fire Management Requirement  

Notice. This gives you the information on the standard of work required for your property to reduce 

the fire hazard over the summer period. 

 

If you are using a contractor to complete work please contact them now to ensure that the work can 

be completed by the due date of 1 November 2017 and 

must be maintained through until the 30 April 2018. 
 

Fire Control Officers from the Shire will start  

inspecting properties in the first week of November 

and infringements will be issued to those that don’t 

meet the requirements.    

 

If you have any questions please contact the Shire on 

9825 3555 
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VACANCIES 
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E 

A 

Children need to be taught how to play! 

We tend to believe that children automatically know how to play, share and take turns.  But 

like everything play is a skill which needs to be modelled and taught and then practised so 

they improve at it. 

You can model how to play with your child.! 

          * Build in the sandpit — make rivers and roads, build houses and castles. Show your little one 

how to mould and shape the sand. Incidentally teach them concepts like full / empty, wet /dry, 

big/little.  

           * Have a tea party - pretend to or make cakes and party food, pour cups of tea / water, 

set the table, invite others (toys) to join in the fun.  

           * Build with duplo or lego -  build houses and vehicles. Show your child how to join the blocks 

to make the structures sturdy. Use what is built in an imaginary play situation. Talk to your little one 

about the shapes and colours of the blocks as you push them    together. 

         * Complete jigsaw puzzles - show your child how to complete jigsaw puzzles. Talk about 

corners and pieces with straight edges. Talk about turning pieces and matching colours. 

DID  YOU  KNOW...                                           

                                          

“ You can’t teach children to behave better by making them feel worse.                                                                                         
When children feel better, they behave better”                    Pam Leo 
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Broomehill Historical Society 
Community notice  

 

To keep Broomehill as a healthy vibrant town there is a strong need for  
community involvement. Are you interested in becoming involved in a community 

group? One that could hopefully involve events that could combine with other 
groups such as sports groups and the school and build a stronger more cohesive 

community spirit for us all? If this appeals to you after reading notes below 
please contact us broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com  

 

Recently the Broomehill Historical Society (BHS) as noted below had discussion with the Shire 
CEO about finding a way forward to restore aspects of the historical site and buildings and how 
this could be achieved.  
 
If the BHS was to proceed with the land investment there would be an ongoing financial  
obligation upon BHS to maintain and insure certain aspects. 
 
The current membership of the BHS consists of a few stalwart people who do all the work  
necessary but are for various reasons would like to step back.  
 
THEREFORE we are looking for new members to become involved in future fund raising 
events such as those listed below..... could this be you? If so we would like to hear from you. 
Community involvement would mean Broomehillian's decide on how these questions are to be 
decided and the best way forward for the town. 
 
Broomehill Historical Society 
Meeting held on July 6, 2017 
 
Mr Keith Williams addressed the meeting 
* discussion to the status of the old machinery shed’s safety.  
*The Council would prefer the removal of the shed due to safety aspect and the site cleaned 
up. Liability for public use being the Councils main concern. 
 It was proposed that the Broomehill Historical Society could take over ownership of the titles 
of land of the museum, old machinery shed and surrounding land, 5 titles in total. 
 Council would vest the land to an Incorporated Body, Broomehill Historical Society (Inc.), as 
management authority. When a decision is made by the Historical Society a letter of  
confirmation is to be sent to the Council. 
 An issue was raised of different titles and their ownership, Keith will investigate this. 
 It would be a lengthy process to complete the transfer to the Historical Society members if the 
Council decide to go ahead with the sale of land, though it can be transferred for a nominal 
cost. 
 It was suggested the machinery shed be screened from the highway for now. Discussions 
ended on the note that even if cultural significant is established the shed could still be  
demolished. 
Open Day:- discussion to explore options for exposure. It was put forward a combined market 
day, garage sale and open day be held in around March/April next year, (excluding public  
holidays). We could advertise the event in the Countryman, Saturday’s West, Talkback radio,  
B-T Times, Gumtree and Facebook. 
 Any other suggestions would be appreciated 

mailto:broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com
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TAMBELLUP FARMERS MARKET 

**No market in 

September** 

9.30am—12 noon 

Located in the block 

between the CRC and 

Bendigo Bank 

Contact Tambellup 

CRC 9825 1177 for 

more information 

 

2017 RAINFALL 

  B-HILL TAMB 

JAN  0  0 

FEB  126.8  50.3 

MARCH 35.0  32.2 

APRIL  13.0  7.5  

MAY  33.6  18.2 

JUNE  13.8  6.4 

JULY  57.8  68.8 

TOTAL 280.0mm 183.4mm 
DATA FROM BOM 

 

Broomehill Golf Club 
September Fixtures 

2 Second Round Championships 
9 Third Round Championships 
10 Albany Open Day 
16 Final Round Championships 
23 Closing Day 
October: 
2-6 Mens Country Week 
21 Pennants Katanning 

Tambellup Golf Club 
September Fixtures 

2 Russell Shield PPDO 
9 Russell Shield PPDO 
16 1st Round Championships 
23 2nd Round Championships 
30 Final Round Championships 

Central Great Southern Hockey 
Assn 

2 September Semi Finals Tambellup 
9 September Prelim Finals Katanning 
16 September Grand Final Woodanilling 

Tambellup Bowling Club 
Dates to mark in your Calendar   
Our Bowls Opening Day will be on Saturday 14th 

October starting at 1.00pm – names in by 
12.45pm, club members are to wear club attire. 
Please bring a friend and a plate of afternoon 
tea to share. 
Clive Thorn Memorial Shield in Tambellup – 15th 
October at 1.00pm – For both Men & Ladies, 
please bring a plate of afternoon tea to share. 
Scroungers will start on Thursday 19th October 
at 5.00pm – names in by 4.45pm 
First Game of Pennants start on Saturday 21

st
 

October  
Ladies Tambellup v’s Gnowangerup at  
Tambellup 
Men’s Gnowangerup White v’s Tambellup at 
Gnowangerup 
If you would like to give Bowls a go!! Please 
come along to scroungers to have a try.  
We welcome any new members who are want-
ing to play this season. You can contact any of 
our members or give our Captains a call,  
Men’s Captain Martin Sadler – 0428253041 or 
Ladies Captain Belinda Hankinson - 
0428251065 
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Broomehill and Holland Track Souvenirs  

FOR SALE  
 

Holland Track mug $5.00  
Holland Track stubbie holder $4.00 

Explore the Holland Track book, Broomehill to 

Coolgardie, includes detailed trip notes & 5  

different routes $15.00 
Exploring the Eyre Highway book, Adelaide to 

Perth, includes 6 postcards $10.00    
Broomehill Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994 

book, includes class photographs through the years 

$7.00  
Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 

1979 book $2.50 
USB $10.00 includes – Broomehill Historical  

Society, Early Memories, 1979; Broomehill  

Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994;  

Broomehill and the Great Southern Railway  

brochure; Holland Track, Broome Hill to Bayley’s 

Rush brochure; includes photos and information 

about Broomehill. 
 

Museum open by appointment inquiries to 

Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or  

Carole – 0488944416  

broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 
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CHRIS OBST PANEL & PAINT 

INSURANCE CLAIMS 

WINDSCREEN CLAIMS 

24/7 TOWING 

SANDBLASTING 

ALL REPAIRS UNDERTAKEN 

T: 9821 2604 

M: 0428 211 053 

F: 9821 8021 

 

71 Dijon Street 

Katanning WA 6317 

chrisobstpanelpaint@westnet.com.au 

 

Countryside Homes 
     Registered building contractor       RN 5603 

        Building locally and supporting rural community’s              

     45 years of Experience           
          Call Neil on Mobile   0417939684 

         Email      neil.tears@bigpond.com 
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We are all looking for better health and with this  nutritional based 

company you can achieve anything.   
Feel your best, look your best, be your best and have the vitality to 

enjoy life. 
For more information, please contact 

Sheree Beaton 

Phone: 0403 261 531 or  email skbeaton2@gmail.com 

www.shereebeaton.myzija.com 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
 42 India Street, Broomehill.  

Open Thursday 12pm - 3:30pm  and the 2nd Saturday 

9am—11am 
 

4kg bag of cut rags $5.00, great for the workshop, garage 

and household use.  
 

 Come in and pick up a stylish spring outfit. 
 

Watch for our ‘Op-Shop open’ signs as you drive through  

Broomehill.  
 

After hours inquiries contact Carole 0488944416.  

Jo Hull 

Massage Therapist 

Phone / Text 

0427 871 316 
 

Facebook: 

Satori Masssage Therapy 

Service 

Clinic Appointments: 

Fridays 9am—6pm 

Sundays & Evenings on request 

Tambellup Business Centre 

Tambellup West Road, Tambellup 

*Mobile Service Options Available* 

 

Whole Body Massage 

Head, Neck & Shoulder Massage 

Head, Neck and Back Massage 

Deep Tissue Massage 

 

Seniors Discount-Group Bookings- 

Pamper Packages-Gift Certificates 

 

Book a relaxing, stress-relieving massage 

now! You deserve it!!! 

 

Broomehill Post Office 
Post Office Hours 

9.00 am - 12:30 pm - 1:30pm - 5:00pm 

Monday to Friday 

Now providing  
Mail Services Australia Wide and  

International 

Banking to all Major Banks 

Westpac, ANZ, NAB, Commonwealth 

Banks and more 

Bill payment service  

Stationary 

LPG 

DAVID’S THERAPIES  
Based in Tambellup 

0475450201 
Aromatherapy,  Reiki, 

Holistic Touch 

Relaxation techniques 

Enter a world of peace and quiet with any 
or all of the above therapies 

Appointments are necessary. dc4362@gmail.com or  
Mobile  0475 450 201 
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Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

 

For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Licensed Truck Body Builder 

*Truck Body Building* Design* Repairs*  

Modifications* 

*Trailer Repairs and Modifications 

General Fabrication 
 

30 Years Industry Experience 

Top Quality, Good Rates, Mobile Service 

All work guaranteed! 

Contact Wayne—0431 421 001 

Email wamfab@outlook.com 

WMF 

 

EARTHMOVING 
Tambellup & Surrounding Areas 
Tip trucks - Loaders - Excavator - Water truck 

Grader with roller to do catchments or roads all in one pass - 

Sand & Gravel Supplies  

House - Shed - Road Construction -  On Farm Work - Bulk  

Haulage 
 

 

 
 

 

 

With 25 years in earthmoving No job too big or small 

Call Gray Carter—0429 983 836 

       Need HAY Carted 

Call ROB on 0417 927 481  

 

Lake Grace and Jerramungup 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 
 

raw manure 

 

 

$5.00/bag 

 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

  

 

 TAMBELLUP POST CAFÉ 

Open for Coffee and Cakes Daily  

9am—5pm 
 

The Post Office closes daily 

12 noon—1pm  
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THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

 Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL— 
Tim Chapman 0427 857 552 

Steve Squire 0477 957 177 

  

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP 
SCANNING SERVICE 

 

“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 
 

All your sheep pregnancy testing  
requirements. 

 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 
 

Wet/Dry and Multiples  

 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of 

experience. 

 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407836788 

to secure your booking 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Broomehill  

Imperial Hotel 
Open 12noon 7 Days 

Counter Meals 12—2pm and 6—8pm 

9824 1222, Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 
DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT 

(Singer, Musician & Artist) 

For all your Entertainment Needs 

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 

Music of Most genres & Eras 

Art Work Includes: 

Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music Tuition 

Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 

Debbie 0428 588 230 

Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

Henry Jones 
Winery and Cafe 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 

3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

 

BUILDER 
All building & renovation needs 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
Registered Practioner 7940 
 

M: 0403 381 428 
T: 9824 1694 
F: 9824 1750 
E: mlc51@ymail.com 

PINECONES  
FOR SALE 

 7.5Kg Bags $5.00 

Great fire lighters or kindling for your wood fire. 

SHEEP POO 

FOR SALE 

$5.00 per bag 

Available from Jewelpani (behind the Post Office, Tambellup) 

Tues & Thurs 9-3. Kristy 0417 986 653 
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2955 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 

Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV’s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

OPEN 

TUESDAY & 

THURSDAY 

9am—3pm 

Closed January 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 

Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 

 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 
9+ yrs for 

 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 

Skid Steers (Bobcats), Trucks & Grader 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 

Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  
Slashing 

 Spoil and Waste Removal, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole Digging, Urban & 

Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping & Contouring, Domestic 

Water Carting 
 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
 

SEPTEMBER 
7 BH HISTORICAL MEETING 
7 COUNCIL NOMINATIONS OPEN 
13 TA LIONS 
14 COUNCIL ELECTION NOMINATIONS 

CLOSE 
16 TA PATCHWORK/CRAFT DAY 
22 COUNCIL MEETING 
28 BH BOOTROCK BLOOMS & GOLF 

COURSE GEMS WALK 
30 BH CENTRAL FIRE BRIGADE MTG 
 

OCTOBER 
7 TA LIGHT UP THE NIGHT 
7-8 FANTASY FLOWERS CRAFT       

MARKET 
8 FARMERS MARKET 
13 TA DRUMMUSTER 
14 TROY NORRIS GOLF DAY 
21 COUNCIL POSTAL ELECTIONS 
 
 


